
 

CITY OF VAUGHAN 

REPORT NO. 2 OF THE 

AGE-FRIENDLY VAUGHAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

For consideration by the Committee of the Whole 
of the City of Vaughan 
on November 28, 2023 

 

 
 

The Age-Friendly Vaughan Advisory Committee met at 3:09 a.m., on September 25, 
2023. 
 
ELECTRONIC MEETING 
 
Members Present: 

Regional Councillor Mario Ferri, Chair 
Gerard O’Connor, Vice-Chair 
Dr. Dina Eylon 
Ms. Marina Di Battista 
Randy Lopatin 
Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca 
Shivi Jawanda 
Mrs. Soledad Quintanilla 
 
Staff Present: 

Anna Dara, Director, Recreation Services 
Adam Mobbs, Recreation Manager, Community Centres, Recreation Services 
Christopher Tam, Manager, Transportation Planning and Engineering, Infrastructure 
Planning & Corporate Asset Management 
Margie Chang, Manager, Traffic Engineering, Transportation & Fleet Management 
Services 
Leigha King, Program and Project Coordinator, Recreation Services 
Susan Teicht, Communications Specialist, Client Services, Corporate and Strategic 
Communications 
Stella Martinella, Executive Assistant to Regional Councillor Ferri 
Iulia Negutoiu, Administrative Services Representative, Recreation Services 
John Britto, Council / Committee Administrator, Office of the City Clerk 
 
Others Present: 

Frances Morton-Chang, Program Manager, Seniors Strategy, Paramedic and Seniors 
Services Branch, Community and Health Services Department, York Region 
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The following items were dealt with: 
 

1. ELECTION OF VICE CHAIR (DEFERRED) 

The Age-Friendly Vaughan Advisory Committee advises Council: 

1) That Gerry O’Connor was elected Vice-Chair of the Age 
Friendly Vaughan Advisory Committee. 

 
 

2. OVERVIEW OF THE AGE-FRIENDLY COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN 

The Age-Friendly Vaughan Advisory Committee advises Council: 

1) That the presentation by Leigha King, Program and Project 
Coordinator, Community Development, Recreation Services, 
and comments from the Committee were received. 

 
 

3. RECREATION SERVICES UPDATE 

The Age-Friendly Vaughan Advisory Committee advises Council: 

1) That the presentation by Adam Mobbs, Recreation Manager, 
Community Centres, Recreation Services, and comments from 
the Committee were received. 

 
 

4. NEW BUSINESS – BURLINGTON TRANSIT FREE FOR SENIORS ALL 
THE TIME; YOUTH EVENINGS AND WEEKENDS 

The Age-Friendly Vaughan Advisory Committee advises Council: 

1) That the verbal presentation from Gerry O’Connor, Vice-Chair, 
and comments from the Committee were received. 

The foregoing matter was brought to the attention of the Committee by 
Gerry O’Connor, Vice Chair. 

 
 

5. NEW BUSINESS – UPDATE ON YORK REGION’S PLAN TO SUPPORT 
SENIORS 

The Age-Friendly Vaughan Advisory Committee advises Council: 

1) That the presentation by Frances Morton-Chang, Program 
Manager, Seniors Strategy, Paramedic and Seniors Services 
Branch, Community and Health Services Department, York 
Region, and comments from the Committee were received. 
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The foregoing matter was brought to the attention of the Committee by 
Frances Morton-Chang, Program Manager, Seniors Strategy, Paramedic 
and Seniors Services Branch, Community and Health Services 
Department, York Region. 

 
 

 
 
 

The meeting adjourned at 4:28 p.m. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

Regional Councillor Mario Ferri, Chair 


